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Notes from your editors……. 
Dear Fellow Good Sammers, 

          Thank you, thank you,  thank you!! 

          First, a huge thanks to our new advertiser and to the members who suggested the Silver Log to 
them.  When you have occasion to use these folks, please tell them that you read their ad here.  We 
would love for more of you to suggest us to the RV vendors you use.  They get exposure here and also 
on the net.   

          Second, we want to thank our traveling companions who attended the national Rally in Albuquer-
que and those who attended the Utah State Samboree with us.  We had great fun at both events.  We 
encourage all our Nevada Good Sam members to branch out and experience Good Sam fellowship in 
other states you may be traveling through or at the national rally.  It will give you some new perspective 
and appreciation for the scope of our organization.  And you will probably make some new friends, too.   

          Third, a HUGE thanks to all the chapters that sent news to be included in this edition.  Isn’t it 
great?  This is the largest participation we have had since we became editors.  Some came in by mail, 
some by e-mail, some in one document, some monthly.   We don’t care how you get it to us, we are just 
delighted that you do!  Keep it up and nudge you friends from the missing chapters and maybe next edi-
tion we can be at 100%.    

            We look forward to seeing each of you at the Samboree in Winnemucca.  It will be the last Sam-
boree for Theresa White as our Director.  We wish to thank her for all her support and for giving us the 
opportunity to serve as your editors.    

 
                                                                                          Sincerely, 
�����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������	
�
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Nevada State Director 
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2009 NEVADA STATE STAFF 
Revised 11/26/2008 

STATE DIRECTOR 
Theresa & Bill White 
2800 Viking Way 
Carson City, NV  89706 
775-883-0333 
775-220-6933 (cell) 
tw-bw@sbcglobal.net 
Advisor for: Kyle’s Roadrunners, 
Desert Vagabonds 
 
STATE CHAPLIN & QUARTER-
MASTER 
Tim & Dee Dee Hamlin 
957 Ronald Way 
Fallon, NV  89406 
775-423-5936 
fangels@cccomm.net 
Advisor for: Sierra NV Sams 
 
LEGISLATIVE REPRESENTA-
TIVE 
Lela & Fred Uptergrove 
2760 Mayflower 
Carson City, NV 89706 
775-883-5841 
lelarude@att.net 
Advisor for: Swinging Sams 
 
STATE WAGONMASTER 
Harry & Di Smith 
3350 E. Turner Blvd. 
Pahrump, NV  89061 
775-727-0483 
775-340-2198 (cell) 
diharsmith@air-internet.com 
Advisor for: Vegas Hi-Rollers, 
Over The Humps Travelers, 
Sunland Sams, Pahrump Dust 
Devils 
 
STATE TREASURER 
Linda & Bob LeChien 
1380 Centerville Lane #40 
Gardnerville, NV 89410 
775-782-5352 
rllechien@aol.com 
Advisor for: Copper Hills 
 
STATE EDITOR 
Hank & Tana Stigile 
2171 W. Williams Ave #18 
Fallon, NV 89406 
775-428-2379 
775-315-0746 (cell) 
hantanstgl@cccomm.net 

STATE AMBASSADOR 
Tony & Carole Larson 
209 Annapolis Way 
Carson City, NV  89703 
775-882-6335 
775-720-2569 Carole cell 
775-315-4581 Tony cell 
larsontony1@yahoo.com 
Advisor for: Silver Sage Sams 
 
ASSISTANT STATE DIRECTOR 
Earl & Terry Mays 
1456 Grey Bluffs Dr. 
Fernley, NV 89408 
775-232-4732 
nvtwister@aol.com 
Advisor for: Oasis Sams  
 
ASSISTANT STATE 
DIRECTOR 
Marilyn & Terry Herbert 
701 Diamond Cr. 
Pahrump, NV  89060 
775-727-1079 
speak2marilyn@hotmail.com 
Advisors for: La Mesa Good 
Sams, Las Vegas Good Sams, 
Sahara Palms 
 
STATE SECRETARY 
Loretta & Everett Hopkins 
615 Pine St. 
Elko, NV 89801 
775-738-5256 
elhopkins@frontiernet.net 
Advisor for: Ruby Mountain Sams 
 
STATE WEBMASTER and 
PHOTOGRAPHER 
Gail & Art Salt 
3190 Lagomarsino Dr. 
Sparks, NV 89431 
775-352-9478 
gartail@hotmail.com 
Advisor for: Reno Renegades 
 
ASSISTANT STATE DIRECTOR 
Available for you! 
Advisor for:  
 
ASSISTANT STATE DIRECTOR 
Available for you! 
Advisor for:  
 
 

ASSISTANT STATE DIRECTOR 
Available for you! 
Advisor for:  
 
Advisors will be re-distributed as 
new Staff is added. TW 

We Need 
 Volunteers 

 for  
State Staff  
Positions 
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NEVADA SPRING 2009 
AVI  Game Winners 

SEQUENCE 
1.  Jackie Hites--Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Nancy Arlitz--Copper Hills 
3.  Chris Van de Mark--Swinging Sams 

  
ZILCH 

1.  Kathy Ruthemeyer--Sierra Nevada Sams 
2.  Faley Dorsey--Over the Hump Travelers 
3.  Lee Hites--Pahrump Dust Devils 

 
MEXICAN TRAIN 

1.  Tina Parra--Over the Hump Travelers 
2.  Zen Evert--Out of State 
3.  Harold Jones--Out of state 

 
31 

1.  Martha Frame--Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Maribeth Volk--Over the Hump Travelers 
3.  Janice Friedel--Pahrump Dust Devils 

 
CRIBBAGE - SINGLES 

1.  George Johnson-- Silver Sage Sams 
2.  Sheryl Hanon--Pahrump Dust Devils 
3.  Diane Mathias--Pahrump Dust Devils 

 
CRIBBAGE - DOUBLES 

1.  John Lamarr - Swinging Sams  
1.  Sheryl Hanon--Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Martha Frame--Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Barbara Holdoff-Pahrump Dust Devils 
3.  Jackie Hites--Pahrump Dust Devils 
3.  Dave Dewitt--Out of State 

 
PET PARADE 

BEST THEME DRESSED 
1.  Bob Lechien - Desert Vagabonds - Winnie 
2.  Terry Mays - Silver Sage Sams - Rosie & Lily 
3.  Leanette Robertson - OTHT - Max & Joy 

 
FUZZIEST FUR 

1.  Leanette Robertson - OTHT - Max & Joy 
2.  Bob Lechien - Desert Vagabonds - Winnie 
3.  Glady Van De Mark - Swinging Sams - Dudly 

 
BEAUTIFUL EYES 

1.  Tim Hamlin - Silver Sage Sams - Roscoe 
2.  John Lamarr - Swinging Sams - Jake 
3.  Leanette Robertson - OTHT - Max & Joy 

 
ARTS AND CRAFTS 

Marilyn Herbert-Pahrump Dust  Devils (quilt) 
 

 
HORSESHOES - MENS SINGLES 

Floyd Neth--Pahrump Dust Devils 
Ron Marand--Pahrump Dust Devils 
Fred Culmer--Pahrump Dust Devils 

 
 
 
 
 

HORSESHOES - WOMENS SINGLE 
1.  Nancy Lane--Silver Sage Sams 
2.  Edie Avery--Member at Large 
3.  Peggy Thrailkill--Reno Renegades 

 
HORSESHOES - MENS DOUBLES 

1.  Terry Herbert--Pahrump Dust Devils 
1.  Ron Morand--  Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Gerry Hanon--Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Ed Johnson--Silver Sage Sams 
3.  Fred Culmer--Pahrump Dust Devils 
3.  Larry Fellows--Pahrump Dust Devils 

 
HORSESHOES  - WOMENS DOUBLES 

1.  Nancy Lane--Silver Sage Sams 
1.  Janis Clark--Oasis Sams 
2.  Marilyn Herbert--Pahrump Dust Devils 
2.  Donna Puckett--Sierra Nevada Sams 
3.  Leanette Robertson--Over the Hump Travelers 
3.  Edie Avery--Member at Large 

 
Washers - Doubles 

1.  Earl Mays - Silver Sage Sams 
1.  Don Dorsey - Over The Hump Travelers 
2.  Bill Canavier - Over the Hump Travelers 
2.  Lee Hites - Pahrump Dust Devil 
3.  Tim Hamlin - Silver Sage Sams 
3.  Dick Lane - Silver Sage Sams 

 
THEME PARADE 
GROUP/COUPLE 

1.  South Bay Outhousers--Out of State 
2.  Pahrump Dust Devils 
3.  Over the Hump Travelers 

 
INDIVIDUAL - FEMALE 

1.  Peggy O'Hearn--Sierra Nevada Sams 
2.  Alice Gregor--Member at Large 
3.  Donna Puckett--Sierra Nevada Sams 

 
INDIVIDUAL - MALE 

1.  Bernd Gregor--Member at Large 
2.  Dieter Goerke--Over the Hump Travelers 
3.  Gerry Hanon--Pahrump Dust Devils 
 

BEANBAG BASEBALL 
1.  Survivors 
2.  Pahrump Sluggers 
3.  Knicks 

 
SPIRIT FLAG 

1.  Pahrump Dust Devils--103 pts 
2.  Over the Hump Travelers--55pts 
3.  Silver Sage Sams--45 pts 
4.  Sierra Nevada Sams--23pts 
5.  Members at Large --22 pts 
6.  Out of State--20 pts 
7.  Swinging Sams--18 pts 
8.  Desert Vagabonds-- 14 pts 
9.  Copper Hills Sams--6 pts 
10. Reno Renegades--4 pts 
11.Oasis Sams--4 pts 
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Photos from the Spring 2009 Samboree 
Avi  



 8 
 

NEVADA CHAPTERS’ 
NEWS Fall 2009 

DESERT VAGABONDS by Richard Towner 
 
January and February are dark (campout) months for our 
chapter. We still enjoy meeting for informational meet-
ings and friendly fellowship, however.  Our January 
gathering took place at Beijing Palace in Carson City.  
After a tasty luncheon, we had our business meeting.  
Chapter members celebrating birthdays in January are 
Karen Streckfus, Liz Jenkins, Sue Lindsey and Virg 
Towner. And Happy Anniversary to Ray & Judy Mum-
ford and Gary & Lea Rogers. 
 
February’s meeting was held at Q’s Barbeque Restau-
rant in Carson City.  We enjoyed a yummy barbeque 
luncheon followed by our business meeting, where we 
discussed upcoming campouts, including the upcoming 
Spring Samboree in Avi next month.  We also wel-
comed two first time guests, Stan & Jeanene Kapler and 
Scotty (a.k.a. Scotty-baby) and Wendy McDaniel.  
Happy Birthday this month to Bob LeChien and Happy 
Anniversary to Tom & Sue Lindsey. 
 
For those able to attend, March found us trekking down 
south to the Nevada Good Sam Spring Samboree.  All of 
us Desert Vagabonds are sure proud of our current State 
Director, our very own Theresa (& Bill) White.  Big 
kudos and thanks to her and her staff, who worked long 
and hard to plan and facilitate this successful event.  
Other D.V. members representing our chapter and par-
ticipating in all the activities, fun and games, were Bob 
& Linda LeChien (Assistant State Directors), Gary & 
Lea (our chapter president) Rogers, Art & Gail Salt, 
Rick Towner, Elmer & Billie White and Ray & Dee 
Witzke.  One item of discussion at our short business 
meeting was, guess what???, the Fall Samboree in Win-
nemucca.  Happy Birthdays this month to Theresa 
White, Chuck Landolt, Dee Witzke and Ray Mumford. 
And Happy Anniversary to Bill & Theresa White and 
Gordon & Nola Cox. 
 
April was our first official Desert Vagabonds campout 
of 2009.  We met in Weed Heights in Yerington.  We 
decided at our business meeting that our charity for 
2009 will be St. Judes Children’s Hospital.  Besides 
regular chapter members in attendance, we welcomed 
guests Scott & Wendy McDaniel for their 2nd meeting.  
Happy April Birthdays to Rick Towner, Bill White, 
Linda LeChien and Lela Uptergrove. 
 
In May, our destination was Pioneer RV Park in beauti-
ful downtown Quincy, CA.  Seems May’s a busy time of 
year for us Desert Vagabonds since only eight member 
rigs were able to attend.  We also welcomed guests Stan 
& Jeanene Kapler for their 2nd meeting.  Although the 
group was small, everyone enjoyed a fun and relaxing 

weekend, and lots of good food, of course !!  Celebrat-
ing birthdays in May were Roy Marenco, Ray Witzke, 
Karen Zumpft, Gary Rogers, Lynn Jenkins, Fred Upter-
grove, Judy Mumford, Gioia Swigert and Art Salt.   
 
In June we discovered a new and beautiful R.V. camp-
ground, Meadowcliff Resort in Coleville, CA.  We all 
had a great time, despite the “almost” record breaking 
hot weather.  During our business meeting, Judy Mum-
ford shared with us the “Stand-By Sams” directory, a 
state-by-state listing of Good Sam members who are 
willing to help other Good Sam members who may need 
assistance while traveling (to obtain a copy, call 1-800-
234-3456).  We also voted in and welcomed new mem-
bers, Scott & Wendy McDaniel.  Although the camp-
ground is a new venture for them, Meadowcliff was 
celebrating their 50th anniversary, with an open invita-
tion to the community (in which we were included). All 
in attendance were treated to an afternoon picnic and 
music by a live band.  June birthdays are being cele-
brated by Lea Rogers, Billie White, Stan Hoffman and 
Eileen Hoffman.  And Happy Anniversary to Scott & 
Wendy McDaniel, Elmer & Billie White, Pug & Karen 
Zumpft and Stan & Eileen Hoffman (who have much to 
cerebrate with both of their birthdays AND their anni-
versary this month). 
 
PAHRUMP VALLEY DUST DEVILS  by Sheryl 
Hanon 
 
JANUARY - 2009 - - Quartzsite, AZ  
13 rigs and 7 guests gathered to enjoy this camp-
out. Hosted by Fred & Cheri Beeman and Art & 
Diane Mathias. 
It was pretty 
cold but we all 
found a way to 
keep warm. We 
visited the "Big 
Tent" several 
times and then 
we all ate very 
well, played our 
games and in 
the evening sat by the campfire.  
 
FEBRUARY - 2009 - - Saddle West, Pahrump, NV  
25 rigs and 1 guest attended this campout Hosted 
by Gary & Lela Davis,  
Jean Ulrich and Nita Hines. Unfortunately it rained 
almost everyday but we overcame this obstacle 
and went to the Elks Lodge for our games, meeting 
and potluck. All in all we had a good time. We al-
ways do no matter what!!!!!!!  
 

Pahrump Valley Dust Devils in 
Quartzsite AZ 
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MARCH - AVI - Spring Samboree - Laughlin, Nv.  
We had a really good turn out (26 rigs) for this 
event. A good time was had by all. We enjoyed all 
the events and were very pleased that we took 
back the game flag.  
 
APRIL - - Davis Camp - Bullhead City, AZ  
14 rigs assembled this time, hosted by AI and Pat 
Orne and Pat Irvine and Chuck Hickstein. It was 
announced that while we were at the Spring Sam-
boree we were awarded a Certificate of Apprecia-
tion from Good Sam Club for 25 years of participa-
tion for our chapter. Approval was given for our 
President to extend an invitation to the new chapter 
here in Pahrump to join us at our campout in May 
at Lakeside  
 
MAY - - Lakeside RV Park, Pahrump, Nv.  
Hosted by Gerry & Sheryl Hanon, Lee & Jackie 
Hites, Fred & Jane Culmer  
25 rigs and 4 guests. Three members from the 
Over The Hump Chapter joined us on Saturday. 
We had a really great time here at the "Lake", it is 
like being in another place. The weather was great 
and the food was the best ever.  
We will resume our schedule in September. 
 
LAS VEGAS GOOD SAMS by Joan Coppage  
 
JANUARY 16 – 18, 2009 
Dennis and Gerry Barker hosted the January out-
ing at Furnace Creek in Death Valley. There were 
seven rigs attending, including Joan Coppage, Bill 
and Dana Elmer, Bob and Sandy Herman, Bill and 
Susan Taylor, Tom and Charon Toon and Rich and 
Joy Wellington. We had no guests this month. 
The weather for the weekend was ideal, with day-
time temperatures around 80 deg. A few people 
took a drive to Stovepipe Wells while others just 
enjoyed visiting and soaking in the great weather.  
A Dutch Oven potluck was enjoyed on Saturday 
evening with a nice selection of entrees and lots of 
desserts. Much groaning was heard after dinner. 
Campfires were enjoyed both evenings. Breakfast 
was held at the restaurant at Furnace Creek, fol-
lowed by a little shopping. 
 
February 20-22, 2009 
The February outing was hosted by Joan Coppage 
at Boulder Beach campground with a lot of help 
from all of you.  Other members attending were 
Barkers, Elmers, Hermans, Otts, Taylors, and Wel-
lingtons.  Bob and Pat Ott’s sons, Rob and Eric, 
stopped by for a brief visit. 

Also visiting were Joan’s “children”, Chopper and 
Sheba. This was Sheba, the German Shepherd’s, 
first camping trip in a couple of years and all the 
help received from members was really appreci-
ated. Campfires were enjoyed both evenings. Bill 
Taylor grilled steaks for many of us for our potluck 
dinner. The weather was great and the weekend 
concluded with a bountiful breakfast potluck on 
Sunday morning. 
 
March 12-15th, 2009 
March outing was held at the Spring Samboree in 
Laughlin, Nevada.  
Members arriving on Thursday were Bob & Pat Ott, 
Bill and Susan Taylor, Bill and Dana Elmer. Also 
attending, arriving on Friday were Bob and Sandra 
Herman and Dennis & Gerry Barker. 
Pat Ott happened to be the only one available for 
the members-at-large meeting and did an excellent 
job representing our chapter.  
There was no official meeting, but President Bill 
Elmer updated everyone on State happenings after 
the Cracker Barrel meeting. 
We were well represented at the Arts & Crafts and 
our winners were as follows: 
Pat Ott – Hand Quilting – 1st place 
Sandy – Oil Painting – a 2nd and a 3rd 
Susan – Photography – a 2nd and a 2nd  
Bill Taylor – Photography – a 3rd 
We did enter a team (with a couple of extra play-
ers) for bean bag baseball, but lost our first game 5 
to 4. However, the team that beat us went on to 
win the whole shebang, so we felt better. 
We all enjoyed the swap meet that happens to be 
there at the same time we go every year. Several 
of us bought back rests after Pat Ott let us try hers. 
She deserved a commission from the vendor, but 
he refused. 
 
April 16 – 19, 2009 
The outing  as hosted by Bill and Susan at Zion’s 
Watchman campground. We had a great turnout 
with 9 rigs attending:  Barkers, Coppage, Cookes, 
Elmers, Hermans, Otts, Toons, and Weis.An inter-
esting mix of weather greeted us including rain, 30 
deg. Morning with frost on the ground, and ending 
with high 70 degrees, afternoons. Unfortunately, 
two members had some problems with their rigs. 
Tom and Charon Toon discovered a new crack in 
their windshield and Bill and Susan Taylor had an 
electrical problem. Potluck dinners were held on 
Friday and Saturday as well as a group breakfast 
on Saturday morning. Most members took advan-
tage of tram rides into the park or to town for lunch 
at Oscar’s and shopping. 
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May  15 - 17, 2009 
The outing was hosted by John and Ruth Weis at 
the Riverside RV Park in Laughlin.  There were 
four rigs present. In addition to John and Ruth, 
Dennis and Gerry Barker, Bill and Susan Taylor, 
and Joan Coppage attended. Rich and Joy Wel-
lington made a special trip for our meeting so that 
Rich could fill in for President Bill Elmer who is re-
covering from shoulder surgery.  Also accompany-
ing the Wellingtons were their friends, Ken and 
Evelyn Bates, Good Samers from Ohio. The 
weather didn’t cooperate with John and Ruth’s 
plans to play some outdoor games. The tempera-
ture on Saturday was 108 deg. and very windy. 
Everyone visited the nearby outlet mall and did 
some shopping on Saturday morning and the rest 
of the time was spent visiting and, of course, eat-
ing. John braved the heat and grilled brats and 
New York sausage for the group with others pro-
viding  onions, sauerkraut, baked beans and man-
darin orange cake to accompany. The group voted 
on getting an early start and went to the Riverside 
buffet for breakfast on Sunday morning.  Even 
Dennis got up early for a 7:00 am breakfast! 
 
June 18 – 21, 2009 
The June outing was hosted by Tom and Charon 
Toon at Serrano Campground at Big Bear 
Lake. Also attending were the Taylors and the Elm-
ers. The campground itself is everything adver-
tised. It is set in a pine forest adjacent to the 
lake. The facility is clean and well maintained. Most 
of the group visited the Discovery Center. There 
are also other  attractions in the area. Most of the 
town is on the opposite shore, which is also known 
for the ski resort. Tom got out his barbecue and we 
cooked out every night. Saturday night the menu 
was fish tacos and other Mexican side dishes pro-
vided by Susan and Dana. Charon and Susan 
scavenged wood and the Elmers brought quite a 
bit, so nice campfires were provided each evening 
with a selection of old war stories provided. 
 
FUTURE OUTINGS PLANNED: 
August – Kyle Canyon Campground 
September – Location TBA 
October – Terrible’s Lakeside 
November – Location TBA 
December outing and Christmas Party – VFW hall 
– Chloride, AZ 
 
OVER THE HUMP TRAVELERS by Cheryl Claar 
Hello fellow Good Sam Chapters! 

   We are the Over the Hump Travelers originating 
from Pahrump, NV. Our chapter is not even a year 
old but really movin' and a shakin'. We have had an 
outing every month since our first camp out 
in  November of last year. We voted on going dark 
in July and August due to the heat but still plan on 
get togethers with one another, only inside.  
    
Our maiden camp out was at Nevada Treasure RV 
Resort in Pahrump and it was awesome. The re-
sort is very accommodating. They have two beauti-
ful pools, a bowling alley, workout center, 3 hot 
tubs and a restaurant on site. They put together a 
nice package including all these activities and 
meals along with camping. We enjoyed it so much 
we went back in June and enjoyed the pool and a 
great time was had by all. 
 
   In May we went to Lone Pine, Ca. We had a 
great time visiting the film museum and seeing the 
different sites where movies (Westerns mostly) 
were filmed in the Alabama Hills. Further up the 
road and mountain 
we found ourselves 
at the base of Mt. 
Whitney, the highest 
peak in California. It 
was absolutely 
breathtaking! Tall 
pines, a beautiful 
waterfall and pond 
and signs every-
where "Active Bear Area Beware". But I tell you the 
truth the only wild animals we saw was our group. 
 
   In February the Chapter camped in Boulder City, 
took a boat ride on Lake Mead and had a wonder-
ful Italian Valentines dinner. We are planing a trip 
to Zion in September and look forward to an anni-
versary trip back to Nevada Treasure in November 
to celebrate one year as a Chapter. 
 
   We attended the Samboree at the Avi in Laughlin 
Nevada and met a lot of wonderful people, played 
some great games and had a great time, leaving 
totally exhausted. Next year we hope to be better 
at the games and offer up some real competition to 
all the other Chapters attending. Until next press 
time, The Over the Hump Travelers. 
 
RENO RENEGADES by Jan Zumwalt 
 
JANUARY 
Trailbosses Joe Gabiola and Janet Clark took the 
chapter to the Round House Pizza Parlor in Carson 
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City.  The first meeting of the year found us with 
100% attendance, plus four guests.  It was decided 
we would make Ralph Hoke an honorary member 
as he is unable to travel any more.  January saw 
the chapter gain 2 new member rigs, Leroy and 
Roberta Decker and Frank and Pat Carpenter. 
 
FEBRUARY 
Del and Sheryl Province made arrangements for us 
to meet at the Bamboo Gardens in Carson City.   A 
wonderful surprise was the appearance of honor-
ary member and Past Assistant State Director 
Louise Dresselhaus.  Louise never changes and 
told us all to go to our rooms at least once.  Again 
the chapter had a 100% attendance for  this meet-
ing. 
 
MARCH 
Trailbosses Howard and Jane Wright took us to the 
Bonanza Casino in Reno for this meeting.  Five 
member rigs indicated they wanted to go to the 
NorCal Samboree in Lodi. 
The chapter made further plans for the multi-
chapter outing in October, where the big feature 
will be a dutch over cook-off.  Doug and Bonnie 
Hall joined the chapter in March. 
 
APRIL 
For our first camp-out of the year the chapter trav-
eled to Walker River Resort in Smith Valley.  It was 
pretty obvious that Ken Thrailkill ready and rarin’ to 
go with his camping cooking skills.  He kept us all 
fed throughout the weekend.  The weather was 
perfect all weekend, although we have heard that 
chapters who waited until the next weekend woke 
up to snow.  In the traditional  “men against the 
women”  beanbag baseball game, the men won.  
But the women swear they were cheating and we 
plan to stick by that story.   Four member rigs cara-
vanned to the Samboree in Lodi.  Despite all the 
rain, everyone had a great time.  Many thanks to 
trailbosses Del and Sheryl Province and Ken and 
Peggy Thrailkill.  
 
MAY 
May found the Renegades at Windless Bay at 
Pyramid Lake.   Again the weather was perfect and 
the lake was beautiful.  The dogs all had a great 
time learning to swim, getting muddy and challeng-
ing the pelicans.  Guest Lisa Thrailkill won the 
Mexican Train tournament.  The chapter cleaned 
the beach and adjacent areas for Clean Up Day.  
Trailbosses Ken and Peggy Thrailkill did a great 
job with this campout. 
 

JUNE 
The chapter traveled to Bordertown RV Park for 
the June outing.  Despite thunderstorms threaten-
ing all around us, we managed to get in our “men 
against the women” beanbag baseball tournament.  
The men cheated again.  Guests Judy Pritchard 
and Bob Guilder brought out their bocci ball game 
and the chapter had a great time playing.  Jane 
Howard and Jan Zumwalt wound up the overall 
winners.  Many thanks to trailbosses Ed and 
Donna Ingram for this outing. 
 
 
RUBY MOUNTAIN SAMS by Jackie Buzan  
 
Our chapter started our 2009 season with dinner 
meetings in Spring Creek and Elko during January, 
February and March.  In April we combined our 
meeting with street cleanup during the Elko County 
cleanup day.  We combine our efforts every spring 
with the city and county's campaign to keep Amer-
ica clean.  We are registered with the City of Elko 
to clean Sage street which we do 3 to 4 times a 
year but during the cleanup campaign we also 
clean Angel Park.   
 
At the April meeting our camping schedule was 
discussed. Wagonmaster Tammi Santistevan had 
prepared a tentative schedule and asked that the 
chapter fill in any empty days to complete the 
schedule.  
  
Our first campout for the year was scheduled the 
last weekend in May at Rye Patch Reservoir State 
Park.  Tammi had made reservations at the group 
site "River Bend".  We had 7 rigs at this campout 
with honorary member Carol Richardson staying 
with the Buzan's who also had the grandson Tyler 
White.  Terry Rhiley was joined by his son Matt 
Rhiley who drove over from Reno.  Guest of the 
Paxton's, the Klines joined us as well on Friday and 
the Wrenfrows drove over to spend the day and do 
some fishing on Saturday. Even with the rain we 
had a great campout. 
 
The chapter plans to journey to the Idaho Spring 
Fling in Hagerman, Idaho in June as well as to 
Salmon Falls Resevoir June 26th-28th. 
In July the group will camp in Ruby Valley at 
Harmon RV 10th-12th.  Then on August 1st we will 
picnic in Lamoille Canyon to celebrate Hal Wilson's 
80th birthday.  
  
Our August campout takes us back to one of our 
favorite places "Welcome Station RV" 10 miles 
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west of Wells, NV.  Their large grassy site and big 
shade trees make even the hottest days pleas-
ant.  An atv trail up to Angel Lake in the Humboldt 
Mts, plus a fun 9 hole golf course just a few miles 
away make camping there a great treat and it is an 
easy drive from Elko on Interstate 80. 
The 29th of August a new member and recruit pic-
nic is planned in Angel Park in Elko.  It will be a 
great opportunity for all of us to introduce prospec-
tive members and for them to meet all of us. 
September 11th-13th we will be camping at 
South Fork Reservoir and hope to do more clean-
up for the campground or another community ser-
vice project depending on what the rangers need 
from us. Last but not least is the Nevada State 
Samboree in Winnemucca.  Ruby Mt. Sams is hop-
ing to make a good show there with lots of our new 
and old members. Hank and Jackie Buzan decided 
to attend the Utah Samboree instead of traveling to 
Hagerman, 
Id.  While they were 
there they partici-
pated in the golf 
tournament where 
Hank Buzan was 
awarded the travel-
ing "iron" tro-
phy.  They had a 
great time and hope 
to see many of 
their new friends in 
Winnemucca at 
the Nevada Sam-
boree. 
 
SAHARA PALMERS by John Stephens 
January's meeting was at the Canyon Trails RV 
Park in Boulder City overlooking Lake Mead. The 
group enjoyed a potluck dinner on Saturday night. 
 
February's outing was at the Seibt Desert RV Re-
sort in Pahrump, Nevada where the group enjoyed 
the amenities around the RV park. The group en-
joyed BBQ ribs and chicken Saturday night. 
 
June's outing was at Lake Mead RV Village next to 
Lake Mead. The RV sites had a view of the water. 
The members enjoyed BBQ ribs and all of the fix-
ins for their Saturday night dinner. 
 
SIERRA NEVADA SAMS by Lesley Kannisto�
December 2008  
35 happy members and guests enjoyed a wonder-
ful meal at the Carson Valley Country Club. Em-
broidered ornaments made by Phyllis Hogan and 

Lesley Kannisto were given to all the members for 
their holiday decorations.  
 
January 2009  
Our first meeting of the new year was at Sharkey’s 
Casino with 36 members and guests. We had a 
great lunch prior to our meeting. Pictures were 
taken of our new slate of officers to turn into the 
newspaper.  
 
February 2009  
Aspen Mobile Home Park Clubhouse was the loca-
tion of this luncheon/meeting with 31 members and 
guests attending. We had a pot luck luncheon, our 
meeting, then played games afterward.  
 
March 2009  
Another fabulous luncheon at Sharkey’s Casino 
with 31 members and guests.  
During the meeting we discussed and finalized our 
Campout Schedule for the year.  
 
March Samboree  
Four members represented our Chapter at the AVI 
Samboree. We turned over the Spirit Flag to the 
Pahrump Dust Devils.  
 
April 2009  
Luncheon at Sharkey’s Casino with 31 members 
and guests. Our meeting included discussion of the 
Fall Samboree with agreement to be this year’s 
hosts. Discussion and directions to our first camp-
out at Weed Heights in Yerington.  
 
May 2009  
Our first campout at Weed Heights RV Park in Yer-
ington. 33 members and guests in attendance. A 
pot luck supper, community breakfast and lots of 
games were the highlight of this trip. Cake and ice 
cream was enjoyed by all as we celebrated our 
Chapter birthday. We did our annual Clean Up Day 
and collected dozens of bags of trash.  
 
SILVER SAGE SAMS  by Janice Griffits 
Our first meeting of the year was in Reno at Bavar-
ian World where we had some fantastic German 
food. We had 26 members present and one guest. 
We were amazed at the size of the place and came 
to find out that it used to be a grocery store. Inside 
there was a meat, bakery and deli counter and also 
a gift shop. The gift shop was full of neat stuff and 
several members were seen shopping. 
 
February’s meeting was held on Valentine’s Day at 
Mia Casa II in Sparks. Our Wagon Master, Dottie 

Hank Buzan and his Major 
 Trophy 
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Seney, gave all in attendance a valentine card with 
candy attached to it. We had 17 members and one 
guest in attendance. We were all reminded to get 
our registration sent in if we planned to go to AVI 
for the Samboree. 
 
March’s meeting was held at the Samboree at AVI. 
We had a good turn out with 12 rigs and 23 mem-
bers. We also did well in the games with Nancy 
Lane picking up 1st place in double horseshoes and 
1st in singles. George Johnson picked up first in 
cribbage, Earl Mays 1st in washers with Dick Lane 
coming in 3rd.  Ed Johnson was 3rd in double horse-
shoes and he was on the winning team along with 
Marge and Harry Kuhn in beanbag baseball. Tim 
Hamlin and Dick Lane got 3rd in doubles washers.  
Winners of blue ribbons in Arts and Crafts were 
Tana Stigile, Marge Kuhn and Janice Griffitts. Tim 
Hamlin and his dog Rosco picked up first for the 
most beautiful eyes and Terry Mays with her dogs 
Rosie and Lily got 2nd for best dressed. 
 
Our April meeting was our first campout of the sea-
son. It was held at Topaz Lake with 13 rigs, 21 
members and 5 guests. Friday was cold, a little bit 
of snow and some wind but we still had a good 
time. Friday evening the Lodge provided us with 
our own personal buffet followed with music pro-
vided by Dick and Nancy Lane and Dick’s son and 
daughter in law, Rusty and Eve.  On Saturday we 
woke up to a beautiful sunny and warm morning 
and a breakfast of pancakes, eggs, sausage, bis-
cuits and gravy furnished by the trail bosses, the 
Johnsons and the Griffitts.  Delores Hughes made 
her famous to die for  gravy. Since it was Easter, 
after breakfast there was an Easter egg hunt. Dick 
Lane got the prize for most eggs collected for the 
men and Alice Harrison got the prize for the 
women. Our potluck that afternoon was to bring 
your favorite soup. As the weather was starting to 
turn cold again the soup helped us warm up.  Our 
newest member Carla Kain was voted in at the 
meeting. 
  
For our campout in May, the trail bosses Kay and 
David Swindle took us to Washoe Lake State Park. 
After a week of very strong winds the weekend 
turned out to be perfect and all had a great time. 
We were able to watch (some took pictures) of a 
hawk sitting on her nest and the hang gliders who 
flew off the mountain and right over the camp-
ground.  
 
June’s campout was our Chapter’s 36th Anniver-
sary and Rob and Patty Hackney did it up good. 

They provided us with a breakfast of potatoes, 
eggs, bacon, sausage and biscuits and gravy.  In 
the afternoon they barbequed melt-in-your mouth 
steak with baked potatoes, along with the salads 
and rolls followed by an anniversary cake. Al-
though we were small in numbers, 12 members, 
and 3 guests, that didn’t stop us from having a su-
per great time. To top off a great weekend on Sat-
urday evening after a thunder storm passed over 
we were blessed with a double rainbow.  
 
SWINGING SAMS  By Janice Leigh 
 
Officers for 2009: 
President - Chris Van DeMark 
Treasurer - Paul Lindsay 
Vice President - Rich Williams                                          
Chaplain  - Bill Plambeck 
Secretary - Cathy Linde                                             
Wagon Master - Barbara LaMarr 
 
JANUARY 2009 at Gold N Silver 
Trail bosses were Del and Barbara Deliposon who 
brought us together to a favorite restaurant we 
hadn’t been to for a while.  We had a great turnout 
and happy to have several members who no longer 
can join us at campouts.  We welcomed new mem-
bers Nancy and Bill Geiger and Ernie and Kathy 
Nusser.  New activity schedules were passed out; 
only one month for this year needs a trail boss. 
 
FEBRUARY 2009 at ShangHai 
Ken and Mona Gobrecht were trail bosses for the 
luncheon.  Vice President Rich Williams opened 
the meeting for the thirty one members in atten-
dance.  Committee reports were given.  Under 
business the Fall Samboree at Winnemucca was 
discussed.  The charity project Santa Cause was 
accepted for this year.  We will bring personal 
items to each meeting.  Tech Tip was given by 
Rich Williams.  A 50/50 raffle was held with lots of 
nice gifts.  Thanks to Gobrechts for a fun after-
noon. 
 
MARCH 2009 at Pinocchio’s  
Ken and Louise Wilson were trail bosses to a res-
taurant that was our first time to visit.  The accom-
modation’s and food were superb.  President Chris 
led us thru an informative meeting.  Congratula-
tions to charter member Josephine Remling who 
will be celebrating her 90th birthday.  The tech tip 
on tire pressure was given by Chris.  A wonderful 
afternoon ended with money and gifts given from 
the raffle. 
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APRIL 2009 at Weed Heights RV Park 
Ken and Jan Leigh were trail bosses for our first 
campout with 15 rigs.  Friday night happy hour was 
chips and chili in a cup.  Saturday the clubhouse 
was busy playing games, putting together a U.S. 
license plate puzzle and visiting.  The potluck din-
ner was so good with Ken doing dutch oven 
chicken.  An active business meeting was held and 
installed new members George and Larma Volk 
who gave a short bio on “meet your member”   The 
tech tip was given by Mike Scow on tightening 
drain taps under sinks.  Sunday breakfast of pan-
cakes, eggs and fruit was a happy send-off to a fun 
weekend. 
 
May 2009 at Pioneer RV park, Quincy, CA 
Trail bosses were Wayne and Jan Anderson with 
helpers Mike and Margarete Scow.  A super camp-
out with 21 rigs started Friday evening with a taco 
bar.  Saturday morning we were on the run to find 
all the items on our scavenger hunt list.  Rest of the 
day was busy playing games and putting a puzzle 
together.  A potluck dinner that evening was deli-
cious.  President Chris called the meeting to order 
and was happy to welcome our guest State Quar-
termaster Tim and Dee Dee Hamlin who joined us 
for the weekend.  Cathy Linde gave the tech tip 
about an easy way to clean oven grates.  Larma 
Volk won the jelly bean jar for being closest to ac-
tual count.  Drawing for raffle prizes and 50/50 was 
held. 
 
June 2009 at Sierra Valley RV Park  
Trail bosses were Paul and Carolyn Lindsay and 
Rich and Gail Williams.  We had 19 rigs, 4 were 
guest rigs and 2 who joined us on Saturday.  The 
campout got an early start on Thursday with 10 
rigs, who enjoyed a tri tip potluck.  A portable 
campfire that evening felt good with the cooler 
rainy weather.  On Friday several went to a 
Farmer’s Market in Sierra Valley.  For lunch we 
headed to Chilcoot Wood-N-Rose restaurant.  The 
food was huge and delicious; the menu has the 
history story of this restaurant, worth the stop.  In 
the afternoon several went to Portola to check out 
the quilt and quaint shops.  Social hour of appetiz-
ers was dinner!  Saturday was games and more 
games.  Rich and his crew served orange chicken 
and rice with many excellent side dishes.  A deco-
rated cake was served to celebrate the chapter’s 
35th anniversary.  During the chapter meeting we 
welcomed new members George and Pat Rausch.  
Raffle and 25/25/50 was held.  Sunday chef Rich 
and co-partner Paul served a pancake breakfast 
with all the trimmings.  It was a wonderful weekend 
to celebrate Swinging Sam’s 35th anniversary. 

 
NEVADA DOES ALBUQUERQUE RALLY  by 
Hank Stigile 
In early April 2009, Tony and Carol Larson (past 
State Director and current State Ambassadors), 
Harry and Di Smith (State Wagon Master), Hank 
and Tana Stigile (State Editors), and John and 
Leanette Robertson (Over the Hump Travelers) 
attended the 2009 Rally in Albuquerque, New Mex-
ico. All travelers worked for their admission and dry 
camping spaces. Carol was assigned duties in the 
will call mail services. Hank and Tana and Harry 
and Di worked in the Will Call arrivals. Tony worked 
as a parking specialist. Harry also worked in crowd 
control at entertainment. John was a greeter, and 
Leanette worked security. The Larson’s repre-
sented our state during 
evening ceremony, car-
rying the Nevada State 
Flag. Highlight of the 
entertainment was the 
Osmond Brothers. 
After the Rally, Tony 
and Carol Larson went 
to the Oklahoma Sam-
boree in Shawnee Ok 
and then on to Hutchin-
son KS for the Kansas 
Samboree. Tony and 
Carol represented Nevada at both Samborees. 

NEVADA DOES UTAH SAMBOREE by Hank 
Stigile 
Among the attendees at the June 2009 Utah Sam-
boree  were Harry and Di Smith (Nevada State 
Wagon Master), Earl and Terry Mays (Nevada 
State Assistant Director) and Hank and Tana 
Stigile (Nevada state Editors).  Also from Nevada 
were Donna Puckett (Sierra Nevada Sams), Hank 
and Jackie Buzan (Ruby Mountain Sams). We 
were treated to a pizza dinner by the Bee-Hive 
Roamers. Terry Mays won first place in the arts 
and crafts with her submission of a rag doll. Harry 
and Di Smith won first place in bocce ball and 
washer toss doubles. Hank Stigile won second 
place in washer toss doubles and Hank Buzan won 
a golf trophy.  Terry and Tana participated in the 
blind rodeo, and Nevada State Staff drove the peo-
ple mover. Utah served a catered meal on Satur-
day evening and a catered breakfast on Saturday 
morning (pancakes, sausage, bacon, and eggs 
they way you like them). We all had a great time, 
felt very welcome, and will be going back next 
year. 
 

Tony and Carol Larson 
carrying the Nevada State 
Flag at the Rally 
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ADVERTISEMENTS/CLASSIFIED 
The prices of the various notices are listed at the  bottom of this page. 

  Notices must be submitted by the deadline for eac h issue.  

The Nevada State Good Sam Organization is not respo nsible for any liability beyond 
the proper listing of the advertisements or service s placed in this publication.  Any 
Good Sam individual wishing to place an advertiseme nt or service notice in this news-
letter please call or contact Hank or Tana Stigile,  2171 W. Williams Ave #18, Fallon 
Nevada 89406. Phone: 775-315-0746, email: hantanstg l@cccomm.net 
The single edition advertisement rates are: Classif ied $1.00/line (45 characters in-
cluding spaces), minimum $3.00, Business Card size,  $10.00; 1/4 page, $15.00; ½ page, 
$20.00; full page, $30.00.  The two issue yearly su bscription rate is $2.00. 

 
 

THIS 1/4 PAGE 
3.5" X 4" SPACE 

RESERVED FOR YOUR 
ADVERTISEMENT 

 
$15.00/ISSUE  

 
 

 

THIS ½ PAGE 
7" X 4" SPACE 

RESERVED FOR YOUR 
ADVERTISEMENT 
$20.00/ISSUE 

 
FULL PAGE 

ADVERTISEMENTS AVAILABLE 
$30.00/ISSUE  

 

YOUR BUSINESS 
CARD 

 
 

$10.00 / ISSUE 
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